The Baltimore City Department of HOUSING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM

To: The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

From: Michael Braverman, Housing Commissioner

Date: October 12, 2017

Re: City Council Bill 17-0130 - City Streets - Closing - Towarda Avenue and a Portion of

Suffolk Avenue

The Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) has reviewed City Council Bill 17-0130, for the purpose of condemning and closing Towanda Avenue, extending from Druid Park Drive northeasterly 537 feet, more or less, to Suffolk Avenue, and a portion of Suffolk Avenue, extending from Towanda Avenue northeasterly 210 feet, more or less, to the southeast side of Suffolk Avenue, as shown on Plat 242-A-76A in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

If enacted, this bill would close Towanda Avenue and a portion of Suffolk Avenue in the Park Circle Neighborhood that are no longer needed.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has no objection to the passage of City Council Bill 17-0130.

MB:sd

cc: Ms. Karen Stokes, Mayor's Office of Government Relations Mr. Kyron Banks, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

http://cels.baltimorehousing.org/codemap/codeMapSecure.html

Funded De Funded De Comm De Major Rede Major R Popplet Project FY16 FY17/1 BRNI, CL, Cı Likely Unoc Contents Streamline Planning **Green Netv** HABC Scatt **HO Incentiv** Demolition Non-Focus Areas **CE Internal** • codeMap Ave FONISHON Carine Park Or codeMap ď Imagery 10/12/2017

Propos

Contigue EOG Res

eDemo (

Potential Demo W